
 

 Principal’s Message 

 

To the Angle Vale Primary School community 

We are almost at the end of Term 1, which has been an exciting one.  This term we have seen our new Student  

Governing Council team meet, Year 6 Aquatics Day, Pupil Free Day and Parent & Teacher Interviews. Thank you to our 

staff for their amazing efforts throughout the term to ensure a sense of belonging and purpose in every class, every day. 

  

NAPLAN  

Well done to our Year 3 and 5 students over the past two weeks as they participated in the 2024 NAPLAN  

assessment. They displayed persistence and confidence to have a go. We have had close to 100% participation 

across the two year levels. I’d like to thank Alex Stokoe for the time he spent preparing for the tests and coordination  

of the test period, which ensured the process went smoothly for students. Many thanks also to our Regional Support 

ICT staff for the preparation of devices and resolving of technical issues. We expect to receive the results of the  

tests later in the year, which we will analyse and look to where the next steps are in the improvement journey. 

 

2024 AGM  

Our AGM was held on Wednesday, 13th March. The 2023 Annual Report was presented, which included a summary  

of results and outline of plans for 2023. Following our AGM a Governing Council meeting took place, where nominations 

and elections of office bearer positions and sub-committees occurred. I am pleased to announce the following 2024 

Governing Council members, Office Bearers and members of Sub-Committees:  

Chairperson: Fariz Matnoor 

Deputy Chairperson: Ebony Dunling 

Secretary: Ann Hentschke 

Treasurer: Lisa Porrovecchio 

Staff rep: To be advised 

Finance Sub-Committee: Lisa Porrovecchio, Di Sims (Business Manager) and David Pitt (Principal) 

OSHC Sub-Committee: Fariz Matnoor, Alex Stokoe (Deputy Principal) and Camp Australia rep 

Fundraising Sub-Committee: Lisa Porrovecchio and David Pitt (Principal). 

We still have room for any parent/carer to join Governing Council. If you wish to do so, please let the Front Office  

know, we’d love to have you on board.  

 

 

Thursday, 28th March 2024 



 

Principal’s Message Cont. 

 
SAPSASA District Athletics 

Tuesday 2nd April 

 

Last Day of Term  

Friday 12th April 

Early Dismissal 2:15pm 

 

Term 2 Begins 

Monday 29th April 

 

Swimming 

Monday 29th April - Friday 10th 

May 

 

Dental for Schools 

Monday 6th - Friday 10th May 

 

Reconciliation Week 

Monday 27th  - Friday 31st May 

Pupil Free Day  

Friday 7th June 

 

Public Holiday 

Monday 10th June 

 

Book Fair in Library 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st June 

 

Facilities update 

The April school holidays will see improvements to facilities taking place. Work to occur includes:  

- Internal painting of Acacia building 

- Internal painting of Melaleuca building 

- Internal painting of Library 

- Internal painting of Gym foyer 

- High pressure clean and re stain of timber decking and furniture between Melaleuca classrooms 

- Refurbishment of Junior Primary toilet.  

This work has been funded by the school. We look forward to returning  in Term 2 and seeing the completed work. 

Road Safety 

As we approach the Easter break and Term 1 holidays, it’s a timely reminder to everyone to be mindful of road  

safety near and around schools. 

It’s important all road users remember to slow down when driving near schools, especially at drop-off and  

pick-up times. Anyone driving on Fradd Road at the beginning or end of the school day will appreciate that it is  

very busy and potentially incredibly dangerous. Children and young people are at risk in road environments  

around schools for a number of reasons. They are smaller and less visible to drivers, their active behaviour can be  

less predictable than adults and they may have errors of judgement when dealing with traffic. We ask all drivers to  

be patient and respectful of children when driving near the school.  

 

Students are also reminded of the importance of using the crossing, walking on the footpaths and being aware of their 

surroundings. 

I thank you for doing your bit in keeping Angle Vale Primary School students and community members safe. 

PLEASE NOTE: We also remind our families that parking at the preschool is for preschool families only. Please ensure 

the disability carparks are available for permit holders only. 

Early Dismissal  

A reminder that early dismissal of students will occur on Friday, 12th April. Dismissal time will be at 2.15pm.  

I wish all families a safe and enjoyable Easter and April holiday break.  

See you all again on Monday, 29th April for the commencement of Term 2. 

 

Kind regards, 

David 

 

 

Dates to Remember 



 

Ingredients 
1 egg  
125gm margarine  
½ cup raw sugar  
¾ cup natural Greek yoghurt  
1 tbsp vanilla essence  
½ cup reduced-fat milk   
1 cup self-raising flour  
½ cup wholemeal self-raising flour  
½ cup desiccated coconut   
1 400g tin pear slices in natural juice, drained 

Method 
Preheat the oven to 180°C. Grease and line a 20cm x 20cm square baking tin.    

Place the first six ingredients into the bowl of a food processor, blender or stand mixer and mix until combined. 
Add the flours and coconut and mix until just combined. Dice half of the pear slices, add to the batter and mix 
through.    

Spoon into the baking tin. Arrange the remaining pear slices on top to decorate. Bake for 25 minutes until  
golden and cake bounces back when touched. Allow to cool and then slice.   
 
Tip   
Store in an airtight container in the fridge for up to 7 days or freeze portions in a freezer safe container or  
freezer bags for up to 3 months.   
 
 
Cancer Council Healthy Lunch Box 
Pear and Yoghurt Slice Recipe I Healthy Lunch Box    

 Harmony Week  
 

 
 
Harmony Week is held each year from the 
20th March and is the celebration that recognises 
our diversity and brings together Australians from 
all different backgrounds. It’s about inclusiveness, 
respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. At 
Angle Vale Primary School we read stories and had 
discussions encompassing the theme of diversity 
and belonging.  
 
As a whole school activity, students were given a 
white hexagon card to design and colour around  
the theme ‘Bee Inclusive, Bee Kind as we 
all Beelong'. The hexagons came together in a  
display in the front office to form a bee's  
honeycomb. Bees can teach us so much about 
teamwork, acceptance, resilience and community. 
We would love you to pop in and have a look.  

Healthy Recipe Ideas 

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/recipes/pear-and-yoghurt-slice/


 

 
 

 

 Did you know? 

That it has been scientifically proven that the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander Nations have been living on this continent for over 

65,000 years. 



 



 

 
 

 
 
 


